VENTURA COLLEGE
Minutes of the Distance Education Committee
Date: September 10, 2015
Present: Andrea Horigan, Ann Bittl, Gwendolyn Huddleston, James Maritato, John Elmer, Matthew Moore, Nathan Cole, Niki Milani, Peter Yi, Philip Clinton, Ray Tracy, Rebecca Russell, Sandra Kinghorn, Sharon Oxford, Stephanie Branca
Recorder:  Eileen Crump
Absent: Ara Khanjian, Carlos Valdez, Corinna McKoy, Margaret Phelps, Gigi Fiumerodo, Michael Ward, Scott Brewer

Minutes: 
	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Approval of Minutes
	Stephanie Branca moved to approve the April 9, 2015 minutes with corrections and Sandra Kinghorn seconded the motion.  The April 9, 2015 meeting minutes were approved by the committee with

no abstentions and no objections. 
	Eileen will modify meeting minutes and upload to Distance Education website.
	
	Eileen Crump



	Distance Education 

Self-Assessment
	Matthew and Sharon will send out the Self-Assessment to all the faculty who teach distance education and hybrid classes. The completed self-assessments will be turned in to Andrea Horigan.

The Self-Assessment will be sent out next week.


	
	
	Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford



	Accreditation
	Our online classes must be in compliance with accreditation standards.

The accreditation team will review our Regular and Effective contact and best practices in online classes. 

The accreditation team will randomly select online classes to review during their visit. 

	Gwen will find out if online faculty are told beforehand if their online classes will be evaluated. 


	
	Andrea Horigan



	Online Mentoring Program
	The Mentor Program is a collaboration among distance education faculty. Andrea, Nathan and Philip are trained as mentors. They will review and offer suggestions for online courses to see if they meet the OEI standards. Faculty who teach online can volunteer their courses to be reviewed by the mentors. The goal is to get the online course ready for OEI.

The Distance Education newsletter will ask online faculty to volunteer their courses for review. 

Stephanie and Ray volunteered to offer their online courses to be reviewed by the mentors.


	
	
	Andrea Horigan, Nathan Cole, Philip Clinton



	Distance Education website
	Matt and Sharon have redesigned the Distance Education website to include all online and hybrid courses.


	
	
	Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford



	Curriculum Committee
	A representative from the Distance Education Committee is needed to serve on the Curriculum Committee. 

Sharon, Nathan and Philip will take turns attending the Curriculum Committee meeting.  Jim will review his calendar to see if he can also attend the Curriculum Committee meetings.

The Curriculum Committee meets the first and third Tuesday of each month at 3:30 pm.


	
	
	Andrea Horigan



	Distance Education Trainings for fall 2015
	Matt and Sharon created a list of distance education workshops. The workshops will be posted on the VCCCD portal and the professional development online calendar.

The four-week distance education faculty training course will begin on September 21. Six faculty members have already signed up.

About 500 students enrolled in the Distance Education Online Student Orientation. About 250 students have already completed the course and received their certificates. 

The certificates are given to their online instructors.


	
	
	Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford



	Canvas
	Canvas will be available to pilot colleges first. 

Ventura College will maintain D2L for at least two more years.

Faculty will choose when to transfer their online classes into Canvas. 

College will provide Canvas training.  
	
	
	Andrea Horigan



	DE Committee Goals
	Goal 1 - DE Faculty Mentors will review at least 25 courses in the 15/16 academic year.
Goal 2 - All GE courses will be prepared to be offered in either hybrid or fully online by May 2016. (This means that courses will have at least been revised/updated in curricunet for future scheduling)
Goal 3 - 50% of faculty teaching hybrid and/or online fall 2015 will respond to the Self-Assessment by December 1st 2015.


	Andrea will email 2015-2016 committee goals to committee for approval.
	
	Andrea Horigan



	OEI

Single Point of Contact
	OEI bought Worldwide White Board. Matt and Sharon will hold a presentation on White Board in the next committee meeting. 

Net Tutor was adopted by OEI.

Net Tutor found two main reasons students do not use tutoring service.

1. Students say they do not have time.

2. Students do not know how to convert a MS Word file into a PDF.


	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 pm.
	
	
	Andrea Horigan




